TOWN OF COVENTRY
PUBLIC NOTICE
Use of State CDBG Program Income for an
Activity that is Different than the Original Activity that Generated the Program Income

This is to notify all citizens that the Town of Coventry plans to request approval from the
State of Connecticut Department of Housing (DOH) to use State Community
Development Block Grant (State CDBG) Program Income funds up to one hundred
thousand dollars ($100,000) under the category of Community Facilities and
Improvements and Public Housing Modernization for the purpose of upgrading the
Senior Center and Orchard Hill Estates with hands-free equipment. Additionally, the
Town of Coventry plans to request approval from the State of Connecticut Department of
Housing (DOH) to use State Community Development Block Grant (State CDBG)
Program Income funds up to fifty thousand dollars ($50,000) during a program year (July
1 — June 30) under the category of Community Facilities and Improvements for the
purpose of removing architectural barriers at various community facilities throughout the
Town of Coventry. These State CDBG Program Income funds were generated by the
repayment of State CDBG-funded housing rehabilitation loans and the regulations for the
State CDBG Program require the Town of Coventry to provide its citizens with
reasonable advance notice of, and opportunity to comment on, its proposed use of these
funds for an activity that is different than the original activity that generated them.

Questions or verbal/written comments about the Town of Coventry’s proposed use of
these State CDBG Program Income funds for Community Facilities and Improvements,
and Public Housing Modernization activities may be directed by mail to Town Manager’s
Office, Town of Coventry, 1712 Main Street, Coventry, CT 06238, or by telephone 860-
742-6324 or email JElsesser@coventryct.org, within fifteen (15) days of the publication
date of this notice.

Dated at Coventry, CT this 12" day of February 2021





